COUNCIL MINUTES:  Sunday, 2-25-18 at 11:30 pm

at Anne Yenchko's house
Present:  Don L, Dale Fixsen, Ken Katzen, Margie Morales, Al Sadilek, Rick Miller, Anne Yenchko, Marty Downie, Matt Norvell, Theresa Gale, Sandy Gillen, and Kathy Marshall
For the Search Team:  Don Benson 
AGENDA
Matt led us in prayer.
Appreciation/Recognitions were voiced.
Margie provided the jest.
Minutes:
MOTION was made and approved to accept the Council Minutes for January 28, 2018.
Minutes for the Executive Meeting on February 25, 2018 were accepted (motion not necessary.)
Search Team Update:
Don B announced that after next Thursday's final Search Team meeting, they will meet with Council on Monday, March 5 at 7 pm to make their recommendation for KC's new Enabling Minister.  Prior to that Monday meeting, the Executive Committee, HR, and Don B will meet to finalize the details of the offer and to discuss how the process goes forward after Monday.
2018 Council Priorities:
Further discussion was held on revisions to the draft Council Priorities document.  
Regarding any planning for the KC 50th Anniversary Celebration, feedback will be solicited from the attendees at the March 18 Community Meeting.  KC was officially founded 12-16-1968.
The 3-18-18 Community Meeting agenda was discussed at length.  Council will provide a catered lunch, and do set up and clean up.  Tentative agenda items include a report from the Finance Leadership Team, a brainstorming exercise for the 50th Anniversary, and a discussion of CARE groups.   
Theresa reviewed the 2018 Council Calendar (page 36 of the packet.)  
Membership Responsibilities Discussion: 

Anne (as Council Secretary) reported on the 2018 Members.  Sixty-one (61) Members have committed for 2018, down from 63 in 2017.  We have six (6) Members Emeriti included.  It was clarified that the Council Secretary is responsible for collecting annual commitment and pledge forms and reporting to the Council the list of members each year.  The Community Life Leadership Team provides oversight and facilitation of the membership process (excluding the annual commitment process) and maintains a current list of Members.  CLLT will review the membership processes and come up with recommendations for supporting and affirming Members of KC. 
Leadership Team Reports
Building & Grounds:
Matt reported that a new double oven for the kitchen is needed, and that Bob Engelbach and Anne have been looking for the replacement.  This is a capital funds expenditure.  
KC will look into refurbishing or replacing the 125 upholstered chairs in the Sanctuary.  It's likely broken frames can be welded, so the choice with the chairs is to replace them totally, or simply replace the backs and seats, which will be a lesser cost than replacement.  Research is still going on.  
Ken suggested that B & G look into creating additional storage lockers or closets, as the ones we have are full to capacity.  He also noted some of the electrical outlets in the Sanctuary are coming loose from use.  Matt will take these 2 items to B & G for further discussion.  
Finance:
Dale and Don noted that although the YTD Financial Summary/draft Year-End Preliminary Report as of 12-31-17 presented last month has had a few changes, the report presented today is being called “Final” now.  They expect to have the January 2018 and February 2018 Summary Reports at the March Council meeting, along with the 2018 proposed budget.  Note was also made that, going forward, the Summary reports are to be included in the Minutes of each month.   
FLT presented 2 Motions for action:

AMENDED MOTION was made by FLT and approved by Council to accept the sale of Dodge and Cox stock in the amount of $6,806.00 to fund Mission/Scholarships.  
MOTION was made by FLT and approved by Council to accept the following Corporate Missions for 2018:
· Agape FOCUS Group

· Cold Weather Shelter FOCUS Group

· Day Resource Center under Hearts and Hands CARE Group

· Sacred Garden FOCUS Group

· LIFTUP!

· Seeking Refuge FOCUS Group
Human Resources:
Anne reported that background checks were done on the 3 candidates, and the application has been made to Pinkerton for approval to do a credit check on the person chosen as EM.
Discussion on custodian position.  Jimmy Woodward has worked and been paid hourly when he was able, but it has become obvious that KC has a need for custodian services every week.  HR will update the job description in preparation for seeking another candidate.  Discussion on who this person would report to.  Currently Anne monitors but HR will discuss.  
Discussion on the fingerprinting process.  Currently KC does only background checks for employees, not fingerprinting.  
Regarding the safety procedures at KC, Don B noted that he will have a report at next Council meeting.  In the meantime, a peephole will be installed in the front door.  Don B will be arranging for the HoCo Police Department to survey our building and suggest other security measures.  Don B reminded everyone that all who use the building need to ensure that all outside doors are locked when leaving the building.    
Worship:
Theresa reported that the Lenten services are going well.  WLT plans for the next quarter are dependent upon the new EM, so they will wait to meet with that person before making further plans.  In the meantime, Amy has been very helpful as Worship Consultant, keeping things on track at Sunday worship services.  
Spiritual Enrichment:
Rick reported he is still recruiting for the April 4 rally in Washington.  He hopes to have enough participants to rent a bus for the event.  The Maundy Thursday service will be held March 29.  Rick requests Council to be supportive of SELT as they sponsor some educational workshops with the new EM.  
Community Life:
Margie reported on the several projects CLLT is working on.  There will be an inventory of the various KC documents on the Document TRACKER program.  The last CARE Group update was in 2011, so the lists have been given to the callers to review and report back to CLLT.  Much effort has been made to make the electronic copies of KC documents secure, but Dale raised the question on whether the physical location is secure.  Is someone assigned to keep track of the latest versions?  Discussion on the KC Members list being so publicly available.  Margie, Matt, and Bonnie O will meet to discuss Identity Protection, and bring a report back to Council.    
VD&I:
See Ken’s report attached.  He will begin to hold additional individual interviews to add to the process he began last year.  Currently, he has collected and compiled 52 interviews, all of which contain information useful to the VDI process going forward. 
Seeking Refuge:
Anne reported the family continues to do well.  They will be getting a van that will  hold the entire family.  Zahra is doing well with her studies, and continues to work on completing the driving test.    
Parking Lot:
1. Onboarding process for EM.

2. Clarifying Council's role in the 50th Anniversary celebration opportunities.

3. Finding a new custodian.

4. Verifying that the KC background check process is sufficient.

5. Protecting identity as it relates to the KC Members Directory.  
Matt offered the closing prayer.

Dates to Remember:
Next Council meeting – Mar 25 (reports due Mar ______)

Community Meeting – March 18

Palm Sunday – March 25

Maundy Thursday – March 29

Easter Sunday – April 1

Executive Meeting – TBD
Assignments for Next Meeting:
Facilitator – Matt


Chaplain – Anne

Jest – 
Marty



Timekeeper – Ken

Process Observer – Theresa
Parking Lot – Al
Exhibit A

Council Member Covenant 

Adopted on January 28, 2018
1 Attendance.  Each Council member will make attendance at Council meetings a high priority.  If a member is to be absent for a Council meeting, he/she will send notice to the Council president in advance of the meeting.
2 Preparation.  Each Council member will submit reports within the requested time frame, make agenda-item requests, and read through the complete Council packet in advance of the meeting.
3 Time.  The Council will make every effort to abide by the agenda set in advance by the Executive Team.  If the timeframe for a particular discussion or the meeting as a whole is to be extended, the Council must be in consensus about the extension.
4 Spirituality.  Each member of the Council will seek to bring his or her spiritual insights and capacities to bear on the Council’s work.  Members may request a moment of silence for prayer and reflection at any time during the Council’s meetings. We will hold one another in prayer between meetings.
5 Listening and Speaking.  Each member of the Council will seek to listen to the comments of others with respect, seeking to understand before judging or reacting.  Each member of the Council will seek to speak in a manner that contributes to the Council’s process and goals, limiting comments to the topic at hand.
6 Direct and Transparent Communication with Council Members. Each member agrees to communicate issues or concerns directly to Council or individuals on Council. 
7 Communication with non-Council Members. When discussing Council matters outside of Council meetings, members covenant to be respectful and supportive of each other and refrain from attributing specific input given by Council Members during meetings to non-Council members.
8 We agree to laugh together.
